


Offices get new phone numbers
With the constant moving of offices from
one building to another and the addition
of new space at the River Plaza Campus
Center, new phone numbers have been
issued to various departments. Offices at
the River Plaza Campus Center can be
reached at the following numbers.

Library 338-1138
338-1139

Department of Microbiology,
Pharmacology and the Assistant
Dean for Basic Sciences 338-1175

338-1176
338-1177

Department of Psychiatry 338-1092
738-3161

Department of Osteopathic
Philosophy, Principles &
Practice 338-9011

338-9012

Department of Radiology 338-1058

In the Administration Annex, offices can
be reached at the following numbers.

Associate Dean for Administration
and Business Manager 338-4533

338-4534

Director of Accounting
including Payroll 338-0881

As new phone numbers are assigned to
various offices, they will be published
in Dateline.

President's Reception

President C.C. Nolen will host a re­
ception honoring and welcoming the
TCOM Class of 1981 on September 27,
from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. in the Silver
Eagle Room of the NTSU Union Building.
TCOM faculty and staff have been
invited to attend and meet the first­
year students.

United Way campaign
The United Way, an organization com­
posed of 118 centers serving the citi­
zens of Tarrant County, is currently
in the midst of its annual support
drive and TCOM began its portion of the
drive Sept. 19. Ray Stokes, director of
alumni affairs, has been named TCOM
United Way chairman.

He said a goal of $2,000 has been set
for TCOM. "Sept. 19-0ct. 7 has been de­
signated TCOM's United Way campaign with
emphasis being placed on Sept. 30 as
pledge day," Stokes said.

All employees have been sent infor­
mation concerning the United Way and
how to contribute to this year's cam­
paign. If for some reason you did not
receive your information packet or have
any questions concerning the United Way,
contact Stokes in the Alumni Affairs
Office. Remember: Thanks to YOU it
works for all of us.

People, places, things
DR. RALPH L. WILLARD, vice president and
dean, and C.C. NOLEN, president, spoke
to the Texas Osteopathic Medical Associa­
tion District II meeting Sept. 9 in Den­
ton .... DR. J. THOMAS O'SHEA, chairman
of the Department ~f Pathology, has been
named a Fellow in the College of American
Pathologists ... DR. T. ROBERT SHARP,
clinical professor of general and family
practice, participated in a general
practice educational practicum Sept. 9-
11 in Chicago. The meeting was sponsored
by the American College of General Practi­
tioners in Osteopathic Medicine and Sur­
gery .... DR. GEORGE M. ESSELMAN, director
of the Dallas Consortium, attended a
meeting of the Association of Hospital
Medical Educators Sept. 7-10 in Scotts­
dale, Ariz .... Congratulations are in or­
der for the former SHARON HODNETT in the
Department of Pediatrics who was married
Sept. 3 to RICHARD MCKINNEY .... DEANNE
HATFIELD of the Justin Clinic announces
the birth of a new son born Aug. 15.

NEW EMPLOYEES, ELEANOR CAREY and
VIVIAN HORNE, Department of Medicine;
and MARY ROGERS, Library.


